ESN Social project 2011

At the teachers conference last September  the idea was grown to create a social project with students in the European School Network. Five schools in Germany, Portugal, Hungary, Finland and The Netherlands responded enthusiastically. These schools selected a small team of students who were willing to participate in the project. The project started with the students’ introduction via email in November. One month later there was a video conference to talk about the ideas and to meet each other. Two ideas came up during the video conference. The first suggestion was from Portugal. They suggested to rebuild a house in a sustainable community for people with a disability by raising funds. The name of this community is Casa de Santa Isabel. The second proposal was from Hungary. They suggested to help in a camp for children with parents who can’t afford an expensive vacation. We also agreed to meet each other in a weekend in Budapest, Hungary in February. This weekend was great. We all get along very well and are very excited about the project. During this weekend we discussed both projects and decided to choose both. In summer we will go to Hungary again to help in the children’s camp. Until then, all of students will be raising money to finance the rebuilding of the house Casa de Santa Isabel. We will do this by organizing activities in our schools and by finding sponsors. We are all looking forward to the summer and we hope this social project will be very successful and will improve the social European consciousness. We also hope to encourage other students in Europe to be active and follow us in this project!

We will get you updated about new developments in our project. 

Bas Stegehuis and Heleen Prins, ESN students from Holland
